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HOW TO REPLACE THE POWER 
CORD AND WHISTLE RECTIFIER 

ON THE 1033 TRANSFORMER 
Well as you might know by now, our August 
Meet was held mostly in the dark as the 
electricity in the entire area had been cut off.  
Therefore the How-To Clinic could not be held.  
So we’ve rescheduled it for this month.  Jim 
Weatherford  will be showing us how to replace 
the power cord and the whistle rectifier on the 
popular Lionel 1033 Transformer.  For sure this 
is going to be yet another outstanding Clinic. 

The Clinic will commence at our regular start 
time of 5:15 (assuming we have some power 
� ).  So, no excuses!  Come to the Meet and 
support your Clinics!  And to get ready for the 
Clinic you might want to check out the related 
Tech Tip that was printed on pages 6 & 7 in the 
August Main-Line. 

CLINIC START TIME:  5:15 PM 
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Opportunity rarely strikes twice but at AGTTA’s upcoming October Meet there will be a second Free-Bee 
Table of the year in honor of our dear friend “Old Smokey” Ed Karper who just passed away from cancer.  In 
his memory we dedicate this always popular event.  Once again you will be able to do a little fall house 
cleaning and make room for your year-end volume two catalog purchases and thoughtful holiday toy train 
related gifts from relatives.  Donated items for the Freebee Table can be added throughout the Meet as the 
table will be uncovered at approximately 6:30 pm at the conclusion of your nominations for next year’s 
Officers & Board of Directors.  No excuses!  Come and help us celebrate Ed’s Memory. 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE   

Editor’s Note:   Bob’s 
President’s Message was 
written and received prior 
to Ed Karper’s recent 
passing. 

With electricity 
and lights back on, we 
had an exceptionally 
good September Meet.  
Amazing how a little 

illumination makes the train treasure hunting 
more successful.  Once again the hall was 
jammed packed with seller tables and members.  
Wendell Callahan brought and setup his portable 
layout that served as a test track and for multi-
gauge operation.   Jim Weatherford  reintroduced 
the How-To-Clinic, which drew a large audience 
of interested repair buffs with the topic being how 
to replace power cords and whistle rectifiers in 
transformers.    

With Jon Everett  back in town we were 
able to award him a Lionel Bicentennial 
Locomotive and Caboose as the winner of the 
2010 Membership Contest.  One of our new 
members, Ed Lopatinsky,  had a beautiful 
arrangement of ornaments that had various train 
layouts designs and trains operating using 
maglev principles.   Gary Jarvis once again 
brought along a beautiful collection of American 
Flyer Train Signals for the monthly Display Table.  
During the meet he provided an excellent 
description and explanation of the many 
variations in colors and locations of signal parts.   

Receiving many raffles donations, ticket 
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is published around the first of each month.  The 
Main-Line is the official publication of the All 
Gauge Toy Train Association of San Diego.   

NEWSLETTER CONTRIBUTIONS 
Please mail, fax or e-mail all contributions for 
publication by the 1st of the month to: 

Bill Hohnhorst, Editor 
8150 Pasadena Avenue 

La Mesa, CA  91941-6425 
(619) 461-5039         whohnhorst@cox.net 

MONTHLY MEETINGS 
Meets are normally held on the 2nd Thursday of 
each month at the Torrey Pines Christian 
Church, 8320 La Jolla Scenic Drive North, La 
Jolla, CA, beginning at 4:30 PM.  A big All-Day 
Saturday Open House Meet Is held in June. 

AGTTA CLUB WEBSITE  
www.agtta.com 

2010 AGTTA  OFFICERS & DIRECTORS  
President 

Bob Wall (858) 452-8955 
 bobwall@juno.com 

Vice President 
Ken Steele (619) 644-1247 
 lionel400e@aol.com 

Secretary 
Jim Weatherford (619) 287-8687 

 wxfd@cox.net 
Treasurer 

Jon Everett (858) 538-0930 
 ewtrains@hotmail.com 
Directors 

Andy Estep (619) 991-0083 
 andyestep@hotmail.com  
Dave Campbell (619) 575-7578  

 airportinfomation@san.rr.com 
Steve Mitton (619) 621-9779 

 sam9820@hotmail.com 
Steve Pierce (858) 571-6238 

 trainyahoo@aol.com 
Mike Wheeler (619) 479-0546 

Immediate Past President 
Bart Grey (619) 281-9347 

Main-Line Editor 
Bill Hohnhorst (619) 461-5039 

Website Coodinator 
Alan Hamel  (858) 453-5297 

 alanchamel@aol.com 
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SERVICING YOUR WHISTLING 

TENDER 
This month’s Clinic will be conducted by Mike 
Wheeler who will be demonstrating the do’s 
and don’ts of servicing your whistling tender.  If 
your tender has problems then this will be the 
Clinic for you.  Don’t miss it! 

The Clinic will commence at our regular start 
time of 5:15.  So, no excuses!  Come to the 
Meet and support your Clinics!  To get ready for 
the Clinic you might want to check out the 
related Tech Tip that is printed on page 7. 

CLINIC START TIME:  5:15 PM 
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sales were brisk and resulted in another positive 
monthly Club Raffle.   Greg Drusch once again 
volunteered as Raffle Recorder and didn’t even 
need a lantern.  

Flyer advertising for our Saturday 
December 11 th Open House Meet  has 
commenced and Anthony Tarantino began 
accepting payment for and locking in table 
locations for the Meet.  We have over 75 tables 
reserved so far.  Fair warning; don’t delay if you 
want a good spot.     

Reminder:   At the October Meet the 
winning ticket for the Special Raffle of the Lionel 
#8 Standard Gauge Set will be selected.  The 
minimum ticket sale goal of 75 has been reached 
and only 11 tickets remain for purchase.  The final 
winner of a cash prize at the September Meet was 
Bart Grey .  It only takes one ticket to take home 
this fine prize so don’t miss a chance to win.  You 
need not be present to win, but need a ticket for 
the opportunity. 

 Over the Labor Day Weekend a Fun Run 
was held at Bill Hungerford’s  home to setup and 
test the 5-Rail Layout that was modified during the 
spring and summer.  Sorry for the last minute 

announcement and invitation.  But we 
nevertheless had a good turnout of members that 
could make it and bring along a train to run.  The 
layout has now been setup and is operating at the 
San Diego Model Railroad Museum.  You are 
once again invited to come and operate as we’ll 
have the display up and running through Sunday 
October 10th .   Bring your “O” or “Standard” 
gauge trains during this period and test them out 
and show them off.   

Everyone is talking about the upcoming 
elections.  At the October Meet you will be able to 
nominate those who will lead your club during the 
coming year.  Now is the time for you to consider 
what you may contribute in return for the 
enjoyment you have received from the club over 
the years.  Now is the time for you to run for office 
and bring fresh ideas and enthusiasm to enlarge 
meets, foster membership and generate more club 
events.  We have had an exceptionally good group 
of active board members during my two year term 
as President and I want to thank them so much for 
their support and efforts, but I will not be accepting 
a nomination for another term.  It’s time for 

SEPTEMBER MEET RAFFLE RESULTS 
 WINNER ITEM DESCRIPTION SOURCE     

Caroline Poindexter Lionel ‘O’ Virginian SD-18 Diesel Provided by AGTTA 
Andy Anderson Lionel ‘O’ Highway Signal Provided by AGTTA 
Wendell Callahan AMF NYC ‘S’ Hopper, CVD Provided by AGTTA 
Riki Henneberg Lionel AD& Northern ‘O’ Boxcar Provided by AGTTA 
Zane Gray Lionel NW ‘O’ Boxcar Provided by AGTTA  
Steve Pierce Lionel CT ‘O’ Reefer, Spirit of 76 Provided by AGTTA  
Bill Hungerford Lionel ‘O’ Tractor & Trailer Provided by AGTTA 
Jim Andrews ‘HO’ Santa Fe Diesel Freight Set Donated Marshall Carpenter  
Greg Drusch ‘HO’ Modular Building Kit Donated Marshall Carpenter  
Joe Steinmetz Stamp Clock Donated Marshall Carpenter 
Greg Drusch “American Flyer” VHS Tape Donated by Ed Karper  
Syd Mason “American’s Best Model Trains” VHS Tape Donated by Ed Karper  
Bart Grey “All Aboard” VHS Tape Donated by Ed Karper  
Christine Poindexter “I Love Toy Trains” VHS Tape Donated by Ed Karper  
Bill Hungerford Lionel Trains T-Shirt Donated by Ed Karper  
Greg Drusch “Great American Train Rides” VHS Tape Donated by Wendell Callahan  
Samantha Cross Child Guidance Railroad Learning Set Donated by Wendell Callahan  
Ed Samsen Rio Grande Station Donated by Wendell Callahan  
Samantha Cross 1991 Issues of Classic Toy Trains Magazine Donated by Jon Everett  
Steve Pierce 2005 Issues of Classic Toy Trains Magazine Donated by Jon Everett  
Ed Samsen 2006 Issues of Classic Toy Trains Magazine Donated by Jon Everett  
Christine Poindexter 2007 Issues of Classic Toy Trains Magazine Donated by Jon Everett  
Caroline Poindexter 2008 Issues of Classic Toy Trains Magazine Donated by Jon Everett  

A Special Thank Y ou! to all the Super  Members  who donated to the September  Raffle.  
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someone else to step forward and give AGTTA a 
surge in new energetic leadership.   

On Sunday, October 24 th, from 9 am to 2 
pm, the TTOS Southern Pacific Division will hold 
its October Meet at the Orange Empire Railway 
Museum with a swap meet, operating layout, raffle 
and picnic meal.  Admission to the park is free the 
morning of the swap meet and there is no charge 
for selling, but you must bring your own table or 
blanket.  A picnic meal can be reserved and 
purchased for $7.  There are several acres of 
trains and trolleys to peruse and an all day ticket to 
ride the trolley and train will be available.  All 
AGTTA members are invited to attend.  I would 
like to suggest that we enjoy the SP Division 
hospitality and join them making it our annual 
picnic event.  See and use the attached flyer for 
details and food reservations. 

Hope to see you at the Balboa Park layout, 
AGTTA October Meet or at OERM Picnic.    Bob  

THE CLUB LOSES A DEAR FRIEND 
This past Thursday, September 30th, at 

4:45 in the morning we all lost a dear friend when 
Ed Karper  succumbed to cancer.  Jim 
Weatherford , “Old Smokey’s” close friend for over 
28 years, made the announcement via e-mail.  Jim 
said that Ed made a heroic effort to wait for three 
of his children to arrive from back east but was 
unsuccessful.  Ed told Jim that he wanted to be 
cremated and Jim is making arrangements for that 
to happen. 

Will his family members were in town it was 
decided to have a memorial gathering for Ed at the 
San Diego Model Railroad Museum in Balboa 
Park.  A good sized group of AGTTA Members 
and friends gathered on Sunday, October 3rd, to 
have some eats, run trains, and share stories 
about Ed so his kids could learn about the past 30 
years their dad had spent here in San Diego. 

Jim is in the process of collecting photos of 
Ed (from his friends all over the country) to create 
a casual photo album that will accompany a eulogy 
he will prepare and amend with tidbits from anyone 
whose life was touched by Ed.  If you have a photo 
or a story or anything that you would like to share 
about Ed, Jim asks that you please send your 
memories to him at:  wxfd@cox.net.   They will be 
greatly appreciated.   

Of course next month’s M-L will have much 
more about Ed’s life, his love of model trains and 
how much he has meant to our Club.  

AGTTA 2010 BOARD NOMINATIONS 
As Bob mentioned in his President’s 

Message it’s that time of the year when we must 
begin preparing for the coming year by accepting 
nominations for and election of our 2011 Board of 
Directors.   

After two years in the leadership position 
Bob has stated that he will definitely not run for re-
election.  Therefore we need someone to step up 
and take over the President position.  As we all 
can attest Bob has done an outstanding job as 
President and whoever takes over will have big 
shoes to fill, that’s for sure.   But it’s a challenge 
that needs to taken on by someone in the Club.  
And you can rest assured that Bob and the entire 
Board will there to help our new President as he 
takes over the helm.   

Just to refresh your memory, here’s what 
the Club By-Laws, “Article VIII – Election and 
Terms of Officers and Directors,” states: 

“Officers and Directors shall be elected 
annually for one calendar year by written ballot at 
the November General Meeting.  All Officers and 
Directors are eligible for re-election.  Nominees 
must be current members of AGTTA over the age 
of 18 and shall be nominated from the floor at the 
October General Meeting. Installation shall be held 
and  the term of the office commence January 1.” 

In keeping with the above Article, 2011 
Board nominations will be accepted at this month’s 
Meet.  If you would like to become a more active 
Member and help guide your Club during the 
coming year, the Board encourages you to step 
forward and get on board.  Just let any current 
Board Member know you are interested.  And 
“Thanks!”  �

AGTTA CHRISTMAS DINNER 
At last week’s Board Meeting the location 

was chosen for our annual Christmas Dinner.  This 
year’s gathering will be on Tuesday, December 
7th, at Giovanni's Italian Restaurant  located at 
9353 Clairemont Mesa Blvd. in San Diego.   

We are excited about our new location.  
They have great food, good prices, is centrally 
located. and are going to set aside a large area 
just for us, Thanks go to Jon Everett  for 
suggesting Giovanni’s and doing the legwork to 
get everything set up.  We think you are going to 
like this new location. 

So that you don’t miss this always fun and 
enjoyable get-together mark your calendar now so 
you’ll have no excuse to miss our wonderful end of 
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the year event.  Watch for all the details and 
Reservation Form in the November Newsletter.    

CLUB APPRECIATION AWARDS 
It’s also that time of the year to begin 

thinking about our annual Club Appreciation 
Awards.  Every year the Club recognizes those 
Members who have put forth that extra bit of effort 
in support of our Club.   

Included with this Newsletter you’ll find a 
one-page insert, which provides all the details for 
these very important awards.  If you believe that a 
particular club member deserves recognition then 
please take the small amount of time and effort 
required to complete the form.  Then just give it to 
any Club Officer or Director. It will be appreciated. 

MEMBERSHIP NEWS 
We Welcome Another New Member – Our 
outstanding year of welcoming new members to 
our Club continued in September when we 
received Ed Lopatinsky’s  membership 
application.    Ed lives in San Diego and likes 
collecting ZZ scale trains.  Welcome aboard Ed. ��

MODEL RAILROAD NEWS 
Lionel 2010 #2 Catalog Ordering Deadline – 

Greg wanted to let everyone know that Lionel has 
established a Dealer Ordering Deadline of October 
20th, 2010 for items in the 2010 #2 Catalog. 

CLUB DISPLAY AT SDRM 
If you didn’t get the chance to stop by over 

the Labor Day Weekend and check out the Club’s 
updated five-rail Modular Layout then you need to 
make it down to the SD Railroad Museum.  The 
layout went up on Sept. 25th and we’ll be running 
trains on it until October 10th.   Why not bring down 
some of your trains and give it a run.   
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SEPT. MEET 

 
Gary Jarvis With His A/F Signal Display 

 

 
Jim Weatherford Conducts How-To Clinic 

 

 
Wendell Callahan’s Portable Test Layout 

 

 
 SPECIAL RAFFLE DRAWING 

THIS MEET 
LIONEL #8 STANDARD GAUGE SET 

WILL GO TO LUCKY WINNER 
Having exceeded the minimum number of 
required ticket sales (75) and with only 11 more 
tickets available to reach our maximum number 
to be sold of 100, this month the winning ticket 
will be drawn for the historic, circa 1925-32, set 
consisting of a Lionel Standard Gauge #8 Electric 
0-4-0 (red) Locomotive, two #337 Pullman Cars, 
one #338 Observation Car and standard gauge 
track.  Donated by Ed & Rebecca Jones  in 
Memory of Bob Lawrence  this is a set that will 
be cherished by its new owner.  And that could 
be you if you have bought a ticket.  What?  You 
haven’t got yours yet?  Well time is of the 
essence.  You need to come to the October Meet 
and by one of those few remaining tickets, which 
are only $10.00 each.  For those of you who 
have your ticket and can’t make it to the Meet, 
not to worry for you need not be present to win 
the set.     

UPCOMING EVENTS 
San Diego Model Railroad Museum  

Model Railroad 
Swap Meet 

Saturday, October 16 th, 2010 
7 am – 11 am 

Cost: Buyers $2 / Sellers $5 
Sellers must arrive by 6:30 for setup & must 

furnish their own tables 

Coffee & Donuts are now available for sale 

For additional info call Swap Meet 
Coordinator Jim Anderson – (619) 224- 1041 or 

the Museum Office – (619) 696-0199 

 www.sdmrm.org  
 



October, 2010    7 AGTTA Main-Line PDF Extended Version 

 
As we all know, running trains is a lot of fun 

except when they cause problems.  The 6466W 
Freight Tender has four self-tapping screws at 
each corner securing the shell to the chassis from 
the bottom.  Remove the four screws and lift the 
shell clear of the chassis.  Clean the shell with a 
liquid wax and a soft toothbrush.  Wipe clean with 
a cotton cloth. 

Lubricate the armature shaft between the 
two brush tubes.  Use a lightweight oil that you can 
purchase at a hobby shop. 

 
Clean the wheels and oil at each axle.  

Clean the roller pickups and use a spray 
degreaser on the roller axles.   

If these actions don't get the whistle to 
work, in-depth service may be required. 

One thing I do with relays (about 98 % of 
the time) is to add a jumper wire at the back of the 
frame to ensure absolute continuity from the frame 
to the armature.  The original configuration 
provides continuity primarily by the brass tabs at 

the pivot points and this tends to go bad over time 
due to corrosion.   

Cut a 1 1/2 inch length of flexible, stranded 
wire, strip 1/8 inch of insulation from each end, and 
tin the bare wires with solder.  Clean a spot on the 
end (top) of the armature plate where it sticks out 
from the pivot point and solder one end of the wire 
to it.  Clean another spot on the bracket terminal 
lug (opposite the coil wire terminal) & solder the 
wire to the frame. 
 

 

 
This is a very good procedure to do to your 

relay and ensures the circuit path is waiting at the 
contact to energize the motor when the whistle 
control is actuated. 

One last thing you should do is clean the 
relay mounting screw.  Since this is a single point 
of failure for the whistle control circuit, make sure 
the underside of the screw head and the threads 
are free of corrosion. 

OCTOBER TECH TIP 

Servicing Your Whistling Tender 
By Jim Weatherford 
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��$�����  This year we will enjoy a huge Italian Buffet at one of San Diego’s most 

popular Italian Restaurants.  It will feature two entrees and lots of other 
good stuff and beverages.  You will definitely not go home hungry.   

	����  %&'(�)���    A Great Deal in these tough economic times.  

������$$
�� �� Don’t forget our biggest Raffle of the year will be held after Dinner. 

***�������������	���$$�
����+�
�	��������***�
You simply don’t want to miss our most enjoyed social gathering of the 
year.  Why not put your check in the mail TODAY!��� �

��������� Make out your check for the Number of Persons attending X $16, payable 
to AGTTA and send it to JON EVERETT at:   

13512 SPARREN AVENUE, SAN DIEGO, CA  92129-2173 
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All Gauge Toy Train Association Of San Diego 

Presents Its 1 st Annual Christmas Holiday 

Open House & Toy Train Meet 
 

SATURDAY, DECEMBER 11, 2010 
 7:30 Table Set Up 
 8:00 Sellers Set Up 
 9:00 Open to the Public 
 11:00 – 2:00   Lunch Available 
 2:00 Giant Raffle 
 3:00 Meet Ends 

 

FREE ADMISSION & PARKING 
TORREY PINES CHRISTIAN CHURCH 

8320 La Jolla Scenic Drive North 
La Jolla (San Diego), CA 

 

FOOD AVAILABLE  

Delicious food, catered by Barbecue Pit, and bevera ges will be available at 
the Open House 

GIANT RAFFLE  

As we do at the June All Day Meet there will be a G iant Raffle at this Meet 

ATTENTION SELLERS 
PRE-PAID 6-FOOT TABLES – ONLY $10 EACH 

Tables must be reserved by 6 PM, Saturday, December  4, 2010 
Thereafter tables, if available, will be $15 each 

 

FOR TABLE RESERVATIONS CONTACT 
Anthony Tarantino 

6444 Corsica Way, San Diego, CA  92111  
(858) 569-6603 

 

CLUB INFORMATION 
For additional club information please visit www.AGTTA.com   
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MORE PHOTOS OF THE NEW 5-RAIL LAYOUT 

 

Lee Davis & the Very Cool Cannery 
 

 

The Cannery from the Port Side 
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MORE PHOTOS FROM THE SEPTEMBER MEET 

 

Gary Jarvis & American Flyer Switching Tower 
 

 

Just Some of Gary’s Huge Collection of A/F Signals 
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MORE PHOTOS FROM THE SEPTEMBER MEET 

 

And Still More Signals 
 

 

We Even had a Display of Mini-Motion Trains 
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Editor’s Note: I thought you would enjoy this 
article that was posted on the Pacific Southwest 
Railway Museum’s Forum.  

  
After the announcement was made that 

Trains 19 and 20, the Chief, would be returning 
to service for the summer of 1972, some of the 
senior chair car attendants with whom I had 
worked on Trains 3 and 4 the Super Chief-El 
Capitan wisely counseled me to exercise my 
chair car attendant seniority and bid for a regular 
assignment on Trains 19 and 20.  Those senior 
attendants who had worked on the Chief during 
its Santa Fe years explained that for unknown 
reasons the passengers that traveled on the 
Chief were noticeably less agitated and 
demanding than those patrons who chose the 
more opulent and upscale Super Chief and El 
Capitan.   

Shortly after the Chief was re-
inaugurated I arrived at the same conclusion.  
Despite Numbers 19 and 20 being much less 
luxurious and equipped with less amenities than 
Trains 3 and 4 our passengers on the Chief 
seemed much more content and amiable.  We 
had no major conflict with problematic 
passengers on the Chief during its entire brief 
1972 summer run. 

 Eastbound our on-time, on-duty call in 
Albuquerque was for 6:35 am with scheduled 
arrival and departure times at 6:45 am and 6:55 
am respectively.  Santa Fe Colorado Division 
Employee Timetable #10 fixed a meet with Train 
#20 at Domingo.   We had stops eastbound 
scheduled in Lamy for 7:57 am, in Las Vegas 
arriving 9:40 am and departing at 9:43 am, in 
Raton arriving at 11:35 am and departing at 
11:45 am and in Trinidad at 12:41 pm.  A meet 
was scheduled by Timetable #10 with Train #3 
at Raton for 11:45 am.  TCS (CTC) was in effect 
in Raton and the train dispatcher in La Junta 
normally headed #20 into the siding for the 
meet.  I always looked forward to greeting my 
colleagues protecting Number 3 through Raton.  
All passenger locomotives required water for 
steam generators at Raton. 

Arrival in La Junta was scheduled for 
1:55 pm with tie-up at 2:05 pm to be followed by 
rest at La Junta's stellar 1/2 star Kit Carson 

Hotel.  This eastbound schedule afforded 
passengers the opportunity to take in the scenic 
delights of Glorieta Pass, Shoemaker Canyon, 
Raton Pass and Tunnel and Pike's Peak. 

 Westbound our on-time on-duty call in La 
Junta was for 12:05 am with scheduled arrival and 
departure times at 12:15 am and 12:30 am 
respectively.  We had scheduled westbound stops 
in Raton arriving at 2:50 am and departing at 2:55 
am, in Las Vegas arriving at 4:54 am and departing 
at 4:57 am, and Lamy at 6:45 am.  If both Trains 19 
and 20 were running on time, Number 19 would 
take the siding at Domingo for the timetable 
scheduled meet with Number 20.  Eastward trains 
of the same class were considered superior to 
westward trains of the same class.  Arrival in 
Albuquerque was scheduled for 8:00 am with tie-up 
at 8:10 am.  The westbound trip was very peaceful 
and quite as passengers slept the night away. 

 During my 1972 summer assignment on 
the Chief I was very honored and privileged to have 
worked under the supervision of Conductors Big 
John Casick and Henry P. Sojka.  Even though the 
two men had two very different pleasant 
personalities I took notice of their exemplarily 
people skills and efficient governance of their 
trains.  They provided me with my first real 
exposure and instruction to understanding the 
operating rules and use of the employee timetable. 
 I learned some real railroading under their 
tutelage.  Because of their mentorship I was better 
prepared to succeed them in 1987 for a near eight 
year run as conductor on Trains 3 and 4, the 
renamed Southwest Chief.  Thanks to John and 
Hank I will always take glory in the job title 
CONDUCTOR! 

On 9-4-72 Chair Car Attendant Ernest W. 
Robart photographed a very tardy eastbound Train 
20 approaching Chapelle, NM for a meet with Train 
#3.  This photo provides a clear view of #20's 
engine consist of 300 class passenger F-3/F-7 
locos arranged in the usual ABAB order and normal 
consist of eight passenger cars.  This train 
consisted of a Santa Fe baggage car, three Santa 
Fe Hi-level chair cars, a Santa Fe dormitory lounge 
car, a Seaboard Coast Line dining car, a Union 
Pacific 10-6 "Pacific" sleeping car, and a Santa Fe 
10-6 "Palm" or "Pine" sleeping car carrying the rear 
end marker signal.   

Working On The Santa Fe Chief ����
By David M. Wiegand, Jr. 
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The Chief frequently operated with some 
very unusual and questionable foreign railroad 
equipment behind the chair cars.  On more than 
one occasion we operated with Chesapeake and 
Ohio lounge car "Chessie Club", CB&Q slumber-
coaches and Union Pacific dining car #4811, 
which was the most handsomely appointed and 
luxuriously decorated dining car I ever saw. 
 Unfortunately rolling stock not of Santa Fe 
heritage suffered more frequent mechanical and 
air conditioning failures. Several sleeping cars, 
dining cars, lunch counter diner lounge cars, and 
an occasional extra dormitory baggage car of 
Santa Fe heritage that were operated on the 
Amtrak Chief in 1972 had previously seen 
service on the Santa Fe Chief. 

On 9-8-72 during the last week of 
operation of the Chief, Chair Car Attendant 
Charles S. Larrabee provided a close-up 
photographic view of #20's normal ABAB engine 
consist as the train approached scenic Apache 
Canyon just east of Lamy. 

On 8-25-72 Ernie Robart stood on the 
NM State Road 41 overpass and photographed 
Train 19 as it departed Lamy.  This westbound 
train normally consist of the ABAB engine 
consist followed by the baggage car, two Hi-
level chair cars, lounge car, dining car, two 
sleeping cars from Chicago, sleeping and chair 
car from New York via Kansas City on the 

National Limited.  This particular train carried Santa 
Fe business car #31 as its rear car.   

Train 19 frequently ran late because the 
Missouri Pacific and Penn Central Railroads could 
not pull off an on-time arrival for the National 
Limited in Kansas City Union Station and allow the 
two through cars for Los Angeles to be switched 
onto Train 19 without delay to the schedule.   The 
through car operation was a bad idea since most of 
those cars were never of Santa Fe heritage and 
frequently dispatched in a state of disrepair and 
malodorous filth.  Once the cars were running on 
the Santa Fe we endeavored diligently to clean and 
scrub them in order to enhance the comfort of our 
patrons.   

The New York cars were handled 
eastbound on Train #4.  On more than one 
occasion when the National was several hours 
behind schedule, the Chief left Kansas City on time 
without the connecting cars thus imposing a big 
delay on the National's passengers as they waited 
several hours for westbound Train #3 to make their 
connection.  Another controversial cost cutting 
management decision regarding the Chief's 
operation was to only handle checked baggage in 
Chicago, Kansas City and Los Angeles. 
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 In the final photo Chair Car Attendant 
Chuck Larrabee with camera in hand exposed 
Messers. Casick and Sojka enjoying a moment 
of unbridle levity as Big John styled some non-
regulation headwear in the conductor's office. 

 Even though the Chief played second 
fiddle behind the more renowned Super Chief-El 
Capitan it still managed to provide a higher level 
of service than that offered on the 2010 version 
of the Southwest Chief.  I regret very much that 
the Chief never returned to the main line stage 
for a third appearance. 

 
Editor’s Note:  I hope you enjoyed this article.  
If you happen to have any such articles, or 
articles of any nature that are train related, and 
would like to share them I would love to have 
them.  Please e-mail them to me and I will 
ensure they are included in a future Main-Line 
PDF Extended Version.  And “Thanks!”  ��
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INSPECTION CARS OF THE MONTH 
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Al’s Choo Choo Loco 
Repairs, Layouts & Collections 

Call: (714) 654-0726 

Ed’s All Gauge Train Sale 
See & Hold What You Buy 

All Gauges - Everything Trains 
3000 Trains & Everything For Them 

2010 TRAIN SCHEDULE 
DEC.  / 8 AM – 1 PM 

Ed Jablonsky - (619) 287-0819 
4838 Old Cliffs Road 

San Diego, CA  92120 
 

Electric Trains Keep Roland 
Roland Frandsen Jr. 

Mon-Fri  9 - 2  &  Sat  9 - 1 
(619) 258-0862  

(Please call before coming) 
10259 Escadera Drive,  

Santee, CA 
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Call Greg Anastopoulos for Hours 

Bus: (760) 788-9846 
Fax: (760) 788-8164 

rockhousestation@hotmail.com  
2505 Main Street, Suite 5,  

Ramona, CA 
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Eric’s Train Repair 
SPECIALIZING IN POST-WAR 

American Flyer Trains 
By Appointment Only 

Phone Hours: 8am-8pm Mon-Sat 

Eric Bense 858-578-2395 

10705 Lorie Avenue ericbense@aolccom 
San Diego, CA 92131 TCA #: 01-53270, TTOS, NASG 

Bruce Cameron, Manager 

www.reeds-hobbies.com 

E-mail:  reeds@abac.com 

 

Elystoys 
Lionel, Am Flyer, Marx, Ives, 

Hot Wheels, Dinky, Aurora Slots 
Tonka, Tootsietoy, Smith Miller 

 

Jean & Dave Ely 515-664-8217 

Urbandale, Iowa elystoys@gmail.com 

D&S Hob bies  
28636 Old Town Front Street, Suite 100 

Temecula, CA  92590 

Wanted to buy N-HO-G Service and Repairs: 
Lionel & American Flyer Trains, Accessories, 
Trains, Parts, Accessories and Transformers   

Scott L. Kugler Hours: 
Debbie I. Kugler Mon, Wed, Thurs. 9am - 6pm 
dnsslk@msn.com Fri, Sat, Sun 10am - 7pm 

 Phone: 951-694-1773 
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NOW through AGTTA Layout Run @ SDMRM 
  Oct 10  Sunday Bob Wall (858) 452-8955 
Oct 14 Thursday AGTTA October Meet 
  Bob Wall (858) 452-8955 
Oct 16 Saturday SDMRM Fall Swap Meet 
  Jim Anderson  (619) 224-1041 
Oct 24 Sunday TTOS-SP Division Oct Meet 
  Ken Flory (714) 538-8218 
Nov 11 Thursday AGTTA November Meet 

 Bob Wall  (858) 452-8955 
Nov 19 Friday TTOS – Cal-Stewart Meet 
         /21   Sunday   www.ttop-sp.com  
Dec 3 Saturday/ Great Train Expo in Del Mar 
        /4      Sunday   www.trainexpoinc.com   
Dec 7 Tuesday AGTTA Christmas Dinner 
  Jon Everett (858) 538-0930 
Dec 11 Saturday AGTTA All Day Holiday Meet 
 Bob Wall  (858) 452-8955 
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 ALL GAUGE TOY TRAIN ASSOCIATION 
 6621 Cartwright Street 

 San Diego, CA  92120-2407  
 
 
 
 

NEXT MEET: 
Thursday, October 14 th 

4:30 – 8:00 
Torrey Pines Christian Church 

8320 La Jolla Scenic Drive North 
 

NOVEMBER MEET DATE: 
Thursday, November 11 th

 

 

 

 


